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Words of welcome 
Monday: September 5th, 2005

Your Lordship, Brother Michael and our brothers of the Province of Sri Lanka, teachers and students of Marist Schools, Mr. Cruz, and members of our Seventh Marist General Conference and all associated with this gathering: welcome!

The sculptor Michelangelo has among his works a hauntingly beautiful piece entitled The Awakening Slave. Were you or I to view it right now in the center of this room, we would see the half formed body of a man emerging from stone. He is struggling, trying to pull himself free from the section of the rock that imprisons him. What he apparently fails to understand is that he is powerless to accomplish that task by himself.

We might ask ourselves, then: How can this man achieve the freedom, the clear sense of himself, the vitality for which he so longs? Two ways come to mind immediately: he can dream, and he can surrender to the hand of another, someone who may already has a sense of what is still needed to make him whole.

Our Institute today resembles in many ways this half formed man struggling to free himself from the rock that confines him, longing to be whole, and what he was meant to be. These days we have together will give us the chance to help him with that task. Yes, they will give us the time and reason to dream dreams and to share them with one another, and to deepen our understanding of what God has in mind for Marcellin’s Institute as it approaches its third century of life.  

A word of thanks to Brothers Michael and Mervyn, and the brothers of the Province of Sri Lanka, and so many administrators, teachers, students, and others in that Province for their willingness to have our Conference here in Sri Lanka, and for all that they have done to prepare for our arrival and to welcome each of us. Thanks also to his Lordship Right Reverend Doctor Marcus Fernando for your presence here today and for celebrating the Eucharist for us. Thank you also for your leadership in our Church and kindness towards our brothers, and for all that you have done to insure our smooth entrance into the country. We are very grateful, indeed.

As we begin, then, welcome! God’s grace is with us, Mary–our Good Mother and sister in faith—accompanies us on our journey. We need but simplicity of heart and mind that Marcellin saw as our distinguishing characteristic to accomplish the task entrusted to us. Once again, welcome. 

Seán D. Sammon, FMS

